
 
     CITY OF WASHINGTON, ILLINOIS 
      City Council Agenda Communication 
 

 
 
Meeting Date:  July 1, 2024 
 
Prepared By:  Dennis Carr, P.E. – City Engineer 
 
Agenda Item:  Bid Award – Eagle Avenue Sidewalk 
 
Explanation:  Staff solicited bids for the construction of new sidewalk along Eagle Avenue from the 
Central Intermediate parking lot to the intersection of Business 24.  
 
A bid opening took place on June 27, 2024 at 10 AM at City Hall with two bids submitted.  

Company Bid Amount 
 

C&G  $ 109,852.00  

Ottobaum  $ 144,759.00  

   

Engineers Estimate  $107,160.00  

 
 
Fiscal Impact: The FY 24-25 budget includes $150,000 in the General Street Fund for this project 
 
 
Recommendation Summary:  Staff recommends the approval of a contract award for the Eagle 
Avenue Sidewalk Project for the amount of $ 109,852.00 to C&G Concrete Construction Co., Inc. out 
of East Peoria, IL 
 
Action Requested:   Approval of Contract Award. 
 



 

 
Jacksonville 

1801 W Lafayette Ave 
Jacksonville, IL 62651 

(217) 245-7164 

 
Shorewood 

605 Rollingwood Dr 
Shorewood, IL 60404 

(815) 733-6295 

 
Peoria 

8305 N Allen Rd, 
Suite 4 

Peoria, IL 61615 
(309) 691-1366 

 
Quad Cities 
1701 River Dr,  

Suite 110 
Moline, IL 61265 
(309) 517-3899 

 
Carbondale 

1335 North Cedar Court 
Carbondale, IL 62901 

(618) 457-2188 

 
Hannibal 

8965 Highway 36,  
Suite 5 

Hannibal, MO 63401 
(573) 240-9577 

 
Beloit 

690 Third St, 
Suite 230 

Beloit, WI 53511 
(608) 368-8025 

 

 

  

June 26, 2024 

 

Dennis Carr 

City Engineer 

City of Washington 

301 Walnut Street, 

Washington, IL 61571 

 

Re:  Eagle Ave Sidewalk Improvements 

 

Dear Mr. Carr, 

As requested, we have reviewed the two (2) proposals received at the bid opening held at City Hall 

on June 27, 2024 for the above noted project.  A summary of the bid tabulation is attached.  C&G 

Concrete Construction Co., Inc. submitted the apparent low bid in the amount of $109,852.00. This 

amount is 2.5% higher than our opinion of probable construction cost of $107,160.00 and therefore 

we consider it a reasonable bid.  

 

C&G Concrete Construction Co., Inc. appears to have fully completed their bid proposal and 

submitted the necessary executed forms with their bid proposal.  They submitted a bid security in 

the form of a Bid Bond for 5% of the Amount Bid from a surety company certified to do business in 

the State of Illinois.  C&G Concrete Construction Co., Inc. as a corporation, included all necessary 

signatures and dates.  Therefore, we find C&G Concrete Construction Co., Inc. to be both 

‘responsive’ and ‘responsible’ as defined in the bidding documents and recommend the City of 

Washington accept the bid proposal from them and award the Contract to them in the amount of 

$109,852.00 

 

Upon notification that the City approves the bid, we will deliver the Notice of Award along with the 

Contract and Contract Bond forms to C&G Concrete Construction Co., Inc. for their execution.   

 

Very truly yours, 

Hutchison Engineering Inc. 

 

 

W. Shane Larson, P.E. 

Senior Vice President 



 
 

Bid Summary 
 

Project:   Eagle Ave Sidewalk Improvements     Owner:  City of Washington 
 
 
Engineer’s Estimate:    $107,160.00  

  
  

Contractor Bid Amount 

  

Otto Baum Company, Inc. $144,759.00 
  

  
C&G Concrete Construction Co., Inc. $109,852.00 
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